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TASK FORCE ON CONSOLIDATION 
TOWN HALL MEETING MINUTES

October 24, 2013
6:00 p.m.
Fletcher High School Auditorium

700 Seagate Avenue

Neptune Beach, Florida

Attendance:
Dr. Georgette Dumont (Acting Chair), CM Lori Boyer, CM Tom Taylor (Jacksonville Beach), Elaine Brown, Rena Coughlin and Dwain Senterfitt, JSO.

Also:
Damian Cook, Task Force Executive Administrator, Steve Cassada, Council Staff Services, and Philip Zamarron, Legislative Assistant.

Chair Dumont called the meeting to order at 6:08 P.M. and the Task Force members introduced themselves. The Chair then read an Opening Statement describing what the Task Force is doing, the purpose of this meeting, the procedure for addressing the Task Force, and describing the Public Input Survey.

Mayors Mike Borno of Atlantic Beach, Harriet Pruette of Neptune Beach and Charlie Latham of Jacksonville Beach made comments on their respective Interlocal Agreements with Jacksonville. Mayor Pruette also wished to express positive items of service at the Beaches including offices for Clerk of Courts, Driver Licenses, and for police support when needed. Mayor Latham indicated that he had no issue with the Interlocal Agreement.

Sybil Ansbacher, Board of Library Trustees (newly appointed), was upset when the notice of intent was made to close the Beaches Regional Library, which she perceived as also neglecting the need of the military community for an area Library.

Mitch Reeves indicated that Fleet Management was marking up services to vehicles in several cases that made the charges more expensive than going to a private source. His opinion was that hardly anyone in charge of a department or in the Mayor’s office understood the Interlocal Agreements, and perhaps did not know that they existed

Mick DuRocher spoke on Library issues, possible separate taxing district, employees, unions, etc.

Mitch Reeves spoke on new officials not understanding Interlocal Agreement responsibilities and refusing to provide services.

Maria Mark, Atlantic Beach City Commissioner, thinks her city is paying double for Animal Control, as she expects Jacksonville to provide it, but they had to hire their own employee.

Alan Martin indicated Mayor Brown made promises not kept, officials lack knowledge to do their job, thinks tax money is wasted on individuals in government, that tax incentives are given to businesses and they leave as soon as possible.

Linda Padrta thinks the independent agencies have way too much overhead.

Jim Overby said some services are available only downtown and it is hard for the handicapped to access those services. There is no JTA service from the beaches to downtown. Thinks the City does not care enough about the Mayport Ferry, which he described as critical for tourist development for the Beaches.

CM Boyer said she did not hear anything this evening to indicate Consolidation was not working.

Keith Doherty, Jacksonville Beach City Councilor, would like JSO on main arteries near the beach in hopes that a uniformed presence would discourage gang/criminal activity that congregates at the Beaches during holidays. It takes a long time to recover from incidents such as happened on Memorial Day.

The Chair adjourned the meeting at 7:10 P.M.

Philip Zamarron, Legislative Services Division
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